## ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp (

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.co.uk

**Sacrament of Reconciliation:** Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

# Week commencing Sunday, 23rd June 2013

Saturday	22 <sup>nd</sup>	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Donors' Intention	12 <sup>th</sup> Week
Sunday	23 <sup>rd</sup>	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	in Ordinary Time
Monday	24 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Donors' Intention	Nativity of St John Baptist
Tuesday	25 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Donors' Intention	Feria
Wednesday	26 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	CSSp monthly Intention	Feria
Thursday	27 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	CSSp monthly Intention	St Cyril
Friday	28 <sup>th</sup>	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	CSSp monthly Intention	St Irenaeus
Saturday	29 <sup>th</sup>	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	Ss Peter and
Sunday	30 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Jacobo Medin Dopico RIP	Paul

## Ministries weekend of 29th/30th June

	Bakewell	Hassop			
E. Ministers	K. Benson	C&M Allsop			
Readers	H. Hoare, J. Bermingham	G. Bigg, A. Lancashire			
Welcomers	M. Hutchinson	M&T Martyn			
Flowers	M. Trend				
Counters	This week: MPTC	Next week: Smith Family			

### **Diary of the month:**

**29-30**<sup>th</sup> Feast of Ss Peter & Paul celebrated instead of the Sunday in Ordinary Time (please note for our younger parishioners' liturgy). Also, renewal of Eucharistic Ministers in their ministry and service of the parish community in Hassop **and** 2<sup>nd</sup> collection for *Peter's Pence* (papal charities).

**29**<sup>th</sup> **Summer Fair** from noon through to 3.00pm. It's action time now ... all hands on deck! Peter Marsh has been busy sending e-mails to offer words of "encouragement" and indeed expectation too! Our thanks to the parishioners & parish friends who have once again generously given the cash prizes for the raffle. These prizes help the raffle to be a success no matter what the weather is like – so thank you again. Bottles, bric-à-brac, cakes, jewellery, preserves, other raffle donations, books and good quality goods are still very much needed. On top of all this, we need people to turn up to make it a contact time for us as parishioners.

### As we look towards July ...

3<sup>rd</sup> SVP meeting after morning Mass

**6-7**<sup>th</sup> Bakewell Carnival Weekend with the Carnival service on the Sunday morning at **11.15am** on the Recreation Ground. The preacher at the service is a contact of Linda Brook's. It's a Disney theme and young people can dress up in Disney costumes for the occasion! Please come along!! Numbers are needed.

**14<sup>th</sup>** Padley Sunday with Archbishop Peter Smith of Southwark as the principal celebrant and homilist. This is our <u>local</u> pilgrimage and we are encouraged to make something of it as a parish community. We assemble at 3.00pm at Grindleford Station and Mass begins at 3.30pm. Information leaflets from Celia White are available for us.

**Roger & Judy Burkey** will lead a walk to Padley Manor (approx. 11.30 pm)-5.75 miles - sandwich lunch en route — you can join at intermediate points - arrive (approx 3 p.m.) - return by car. To facilitate arrangements please let Roger know on 01246 583382.

<u>Union of Catholic Mothers (UCM)</u> still invites and encourages new members to join. Would anybody like to start a little group in our parish? It's "flexi", friendly, supportive and bonds people together on our faith journey.

**Our parish** *IN TOUCH* **magazine** is available this weekend at the usual price of 60p. It gives a flavour of life in our parish community. Our thanks go to Anne Shimwell for putting it together and to Grant Bigg who helped with the proofreading. For the next edition we will invite some of **you** to help on the editorial team. Seventy-five copies have been printed costing £40.00.

**Some of Chris Holmes books** are now in the Bakewell church. Please take if can use them. Donations can be given to help the SVP outreach work. So far, donations have reached about £33.00. Many thanks to all who helped.

**Liz Marsh, Vicky Dooley, Michey Etchells and Carol McDermott** have finished the Cathechists' course and, for those who could make it, there was a celebration in the Cathedral (on Saturday 22<sup>nd</sup> June) to thank them for their participation in the course and to encourage them to help in our parish catechetics activities. Hopefully, we'll have a little ceremony to commission them in this parish service.

**Thanks to the PPC members** who made it to the meeting last Thursday evening. We had a look at the various pastoral activities and the financial situation at the meeting. Some indications of what we discussed are: (1) the vestment display cabinets that we have been talking about in recent years; (2) the *Sick & Retired Priests' Fund* and our response to the diocesan appeal; (3) the "ambulatory" (corridor from sacristy to church in Hassop) which Bishop Malcolm said "*should be tidied up*"! Fourthly, the question of what type of support can we reasonably give to help our younger parishioners to live in the parish community. Without parental support, this is very difficult.

**<u>Bishop Malcolm & Fr John Guest</u>** are making steady progress after their recent hospitalisation. The Bishop has had surgery and Fr Guest treatment for a heart condition.

**Fr Eugene Pathe**, the brother of Teresa and the late Peter Pathe, has written to us from the States, where he has lived for many years, to thank us for the support given to the family and the use of our church at the time of Peter's death in May.

**Sick and Housebound:** Jenny Lovett, Patricia Turner, Cliff Mann, Shirley Plant, Janet Smith, David Hurd and Alan Peers. We remember also our parishioners not mentioned on the parish list in our Sunday Eucharist

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially for Jacobo Medin Dopico and James Johnston. Also, we remember Fr Michael Hare I.C. (Rosminian) of Loughborough & Leicester who died recently. **May their souls rest in peace.** 

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £220.00 Loose Plate <u>Hassop</u> £66.47 <u>Bakewell</u> £146.46 Total £432.93. Last Saturday evening at the Bakewell Mass some kind soul gave £120.00 at the time of the Offertory. Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use!